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SUBMISSION ON LEVEL PLAYING FIELD MEASURES 

1. Introduction 

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission on the Level Playing Field 
Measures consultation paper. This submission is from Consumer NZ, an 
independent, non-profit organisation dedicated to championing and 
empowering consumers in Aotearoa. Consumer NZ has a reputation for being 
fair, impartial and providing comprehensive consumer information and 
advice. 

Contact:  
Consumer NZ 
PO Box 932 
Wellington 6140 
Phone:   
Email:  

2. Comments on the consultation in general  

Consumer NZ strongly supports the proposal.   

New Zealand needs a fairer and more consumer-focused retail electricity 
market.   

We believe in the value of markets. A well-designed, well-functioning, and 
effectively regulated market will deliver positive outcomes for consumers by 
fostering innovation, providing choice, and maintaining downward pressure 
on prices. Unfortunately, this is not what we observe in the New Zealand 
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electricity market. The current market is failing to deliver as intended for 
consumers and the broader New Zealand economy. The current situation is 
unsustainable and must be addressed with urgency. 

In our view, achieving greater separation between generation and retail 
functions is essential to promoting a fairer and more competitive electricity 
market.  

We support regulatory measures being introduced to ensure that independent 
retailers can procure electricity on terms and rates that are genuinely 
comparable to those available to gentailers. This would reduce current 
disparities, enabling independent retailers to compete more effectively and, 
ultimately, deliver better choices and outcomes for consumers. 

We agree a sudden move to complete ownership separation could be 
unnecessarily disruptive. Implementing targeted measures to enforce 
functional separation within existing ownership structures could create a more 
level playing field without the need for drastic structural changes. 

However, it is important to consider complete ownership separation as a 
backstop option if these measures do not achieve the desired results. Full 
separation should remain a viable policy alternative if functional separation 
fails to address the existing competitive imbalances, ensuring that the market 
remains accountable, and consumer interests are protected. 

3. Our answers to your questions 

Our responses to the specific questions in the consultation document are 
attached in appendix 1. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment. 
 
 
































